Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: J Lockhart, S Pannell (Chairman), D Perowne, H Seekings (Vice-Chairman), J Taylor,

And two members of the public (NCCllr M Strong arrived during the meeting)
Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 10 March 2016 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome
1. Apologies from G Peabody and PCSO Robotham were accepted.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting – 14 January, were approved and signed as a true record.
It was noted that D Perowne had declared an interest in the planning application at Forty Winks. 
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
· Road sweeping carried out on Thursford Road and Dildash Lane
· It was noted that the PCC was in the process of applying for a faculty for the re-painting of the Parish Clock as part of the repairs.
· The work to install a new culvert at Duck End has been completed which has improved the problems with flooding. The Clerk was asked to thank the Highways Engineer.
· Archive Weekend was successful raising £210 for the Air Ambulance and £110 for the Mile Stone Society, for mileposts on the Fakenham / Wells Turnpike.
5. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
· J Taylor reported that The Club is considering taking out broadband at The Club due to cost.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
6. Development – Walsingham Estate update
The Chairman reported that she, Elaine Ferguson (NNDC) and Clovis Meath Baker (Walsingham Estate) had met to walk round the village looking at possible sites for housing. It was noted that unofficial guidance indicated that they do not rule out some building in Great Snoring. The next step is to explore the possible sites.
7. Environment 

· Highways: 
· Update:

1. Finger post on lower knoll: maintenance programmed, probably in the summer
2. Culverts on Fakenham Road (not NCC owned): responsibility of land owner. The Clerk was asked to request that the Highways Engineer contact D Perowne to discuss further
3. Works programmed to repaint ‘Slow’ markings

4. pothole before the bridge has been filled
· Items to report: not at present.
· Litter pick date: Sunday 17 April meet at 10 am at Mill House.
· Working group : six people have volunteered. To note that volunteers would be covered by the Parish Council insurance as long as a written risk assessment has been done. It was agreed to arrange a date for a Sunday morning.
· Mark out wildflower verges: D Perowne and S Pannell to organise.
· Cutting of the knolls
· Quotes for 12 cuts (twice a month from end of April to beginning of October):

1. Adrian Hall: £360 
2. AJs Gardens £540
3. Norse: £400 + VAT (in 2015)

It was agreed to ask Adrian Hall to cut the knolls. It was also agreed to ask him if he could provide advice and a quote for pruning the trees on the Thursford Road knoll.
· Tree on the knoll
· Responses received following request in newsletter to notify the Clerk if a replacement tree was not wanted. It was decided that the Clerk should contact the Tree Officer - Simon Case to see if it would be possible to not replace the tree (80% of responders to the survey in the newsletter were against having a tree). S Pannell, D Perowne and H Seekings would draw up a short list of alternative trees.
8. Street furniture
· Kiosk door was sticking but this appeared to have been resolved with some foam

9. Allotments
· It was agreed to mark out the allotments. It was noted that at least one of the allotments appeared to be wider than it should.
· It was agreed to arrange a Spring Gathering for the allotment holders as previously at Top Farm.
· A community orchard on the allotments. It was decided that it was not a suitable project at present as it would require too much maintenance.
· Allotment availability had been advertised in Little Snoring (two youngsters are interested), Kettlestone (no response) and Walsingham (not yet delivered). Will also be advertised in Great Snoring newsletter.
· Clearing items: settee at end of gardens was in the process of being demolished. It was noted that one allotment had not been cleared properly following the end of the tenancy. The Clerk was asked to request that all the plastic, carpet and rubble is removed as soon as possible or make a donation for it to be cleared ready for a new tenancy.

· It was agreed that D Perowne would source rubble to fill the ruts the result of people driving on the path to get water to the allotments.
10. Planning
· To consider proposals from NNDC
1 Fakenham Road ref: PF/16/0101: erection of single storey extension to side and rear of dwelling. Plans circulated. Response of no objection submitted 23 February 2016.
· To note decisions made by NNDC
11. Financial business
· To note receipts: allotment rent £17 (and return of cheque for allotment prize).
· The balances on bank statements were confirmed as at 18 February 2016: 
Current account: £1,595.46; Savings account: £2,932.32
· To note regular payments:

	Salary and on costs 
	SOs
	144.23

	Scooper Dooper (dog waste collection)
	SO
	7.92


· The following payments were approved:
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses)
	100224
	45.55

	Social Club (hire of room)
	100225
	10.00

	Rodent Services (East Anglia) Ltd (quarterly service charge)
	100226
	72.00

	NNDC (contested election charge May 2015)
	100227
	338.98

	Community Action Norfolk (annual subs)
	100228
	20.00

	total
	
	£ 486.53


· Change of signatories forms were completed to add D Perowne and remove R Coates.
12. IT
· The Chairman reported that G Peabody had spoken to H Perowne about IT at the Club.
· J Taylor reported that the Club would probably decide to stop providing free WiFi due to cost.
· It was noted that the seconded telephone line for the provision of WiFi at The Club had been paid for via a grant from BT Community Grant in 2012.
· The Chairman suggested that representatives from the parish council met with The Club Committee to discuss a way forward.
13. Parish Council

· Co-option - (Paul Richmond, Vanessa Thompson, Joyce Tibbetts would like to be considered). It was decided that the candidates would be invited to an informal meeting with parish councillors. The Co-option would be formally made at the next meeting. 
· Annual Parish Meeting - it was agreed to hold the Annual Parish Meeting at a separate time from the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council and to invited village groups to report on activities. The Chairman would organise it – perhaps for a weekend afternoon.
· Standing Orders - had been revised by S Pannell, D Perowne and J Lockhart. The suggested amendments were approved.
· Second home / holiday details are held by S Pannell, G Peabody and the Parish Clerk.
14. Communicating with the village: newsletter
15. Reports from parish councillors
· Queen’s 90th Birthday Celebration. J Lockhart would talk to the PCC Secretary.
· Website: wait for G Peabody to be present.
· J Taylor reported back from the Rights of Way and Byways training which had been interesting. The Parish Council has done enough for PROW by ensuring that the ones in the Parish are listed on the definitive map.
16. Communication from members of the public - none
17. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual

18. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
· Trees on Thursford Road knoll

· Website (July meeting)

19. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 12 May 2016 (Annual Meeting of the Parish Council)
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Signed: ……………….............................



Date………………..


Chairman


